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CLERGY APPRECIATION DINNER, GIVING
JOYFUL THANKS TO MANY GENEROUS
SouLs

Pictured: Big Smiles were all around as the Clergy
Appreciation Dinner was held at Bishop Diego High
School.
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Grand Knight's Article

By Patrick Donohoe
Dear Brother Knights,

"Is Lent is the time for greater love, listen to
Jesus' thirst... Repent and believe' Jesus tells us.
What are we to repent? Our indifference, our
hardness of heart. What are we to believe? Jesus
thirsts even now, in your heart and in the poor -
He Rnows your weakness. He wants only your
love, wants only the chance to love you."
~ Blessed Teresa of Calcutta

The sacred Lenten season will soon be here. Ash
Wednesday is on February the 13", two days after
the Business Meeting.

The first Lenten Fish Fry will be Friday, February
15" at 6p.m. For the shortest month, February will
have plenty of activity for our Council. If you are
available to help out please contact Richard Scholl.
I always look forward to Lent as a time of prayer
and reflection and abundant spiritual renewal.

(Continued on page 3)
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SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

February, 2013

2-4 Monday Officers’ Meeting, Conference Room, 8 PM
2-10 Sunday Parish Breakfast, Parish Hall, 8:30 AM
2-11 Monday Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 7:30 PM
2-13 Wednesday Ash Wednesday, Fasting and Abstinence, Lent Begins
2-15 Friday Lenten Fish Fry, Parish Hall, 6 PM
2-17 Sunday Third Degree Exemplification, Parish Hall at Holy Cross Catholic
Church, Cosgrove Center (Parish Hall), 13955 Peach Hill Rd,
Moorpark Ca. 93021, 2:30 PM
2-22 Friday Lenten Fish Fry, Parish Hall, 6 PM
March, 2013
3-1 Friday Lenten Fish Fry, Parish Hall, 6 PM
3-4 Monday Officers’ Meeting, Conference Room, 8 PM
3-8 Friday Lenten Fish Fry, Parish Hall, 6 PM
3-10 Sunday Parish Breakfast, Parish Hall, 8:30 AM
3-11 Monday Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 8:30 AM
3-15 Friday Lenten Fish Fry, Parish Hall, 6 PM
3-22 Friday Lenten Fish Fry, Parish Hall, 6 PM
3-29 Friday Good Friday
3-31 Sunday Easter Sunday
KNIGHTLINE 5300
February 1, 2013, The Knightline 5300 is published monthly in Goleta, California as the Official Newsletter
of the Knights of Columbus, Goleta Valley Council 5300, P.O. Box 65, Goleta, CA 93116-0065. Publication
of Knightline 5300 is an activity of the Knights of Columbus and all members are welcome to participate.
Neither the Editor nor the Council may agree or disagree with opinions expressed within this publication's
articles and neither take responsibility or offer endorsements of advertisers. Knightline 5300 deadline is the
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John C. Monaghan Feb 16
FEBRUARY BIRGHDAYS Teodulo Nungaray Feb 17
. ] . Dale J. Wenzinger Feb 17
Rev. Antonio Cacciapuoti Feb 2 Max F. Keller Feb 18
Richard J. Karr Feb 8 Walter H. Mc Cartney Feb 18
Patrick R. Maloney Feb 8 Rev. Cyril Nnadi Feb 19
Joseph W. Hazher Feb 9 John M. Peyton Feb 19
Joseph Darga Feb 11 Paul C. Curzan Feb 20
Vincent L. Filippello Feb 11 Richard P. Danduran Feb 24
John C. Luzader Feb 12 Brian F. Klinge Feb 25
Gerald N. Liponi Feb 14




Chancellor’s Report
SK Jack Turney, Chancellor

Below you will find the list of people who we should
be praying for:

e SK Steve Schlesselmann

e SK Jim Wasil

e Bro. Fritz Cahill and his son Tom Cabhill

e SK Joseph Connolly (Council 1684& Color
Guard)

e SK Bernie Jochum

¢ Judy Klinge, wife of SK Brian Klinge

e Terry Pugh, wife of SK Earl Pugh

e Denise Swiacki, wife of SK Walter Swiacki
e Donna Abels, wife of SK Jim Abels

e Ray Villa and Soccorro Sieckmann, brother-
in-law and sister-in-law to SK Felix Sanchez

e Anita Pullens, sister-in-law of SK Felix
Sanchez

e Sr. Teresa Meza. Sister of SK Jose Meza

e Nancy Herrera, widow of SK Pablo Herrera
e Maureen Lacey, widow of SK John Lacey
e SK Deacon Mike Betlisky (Carpinteria)

e Alice Velasco, wife of SK Bruce Velasco

e For Fr. Dennis Collins of Our Lady of
Sorrows

e Christine Placencia, daughter of SK Jack
Turney

e Patricia Puerling, wife of SK Tom Puerling
and Patricia Schrader, wife of SK Roy
Schrader

We should also be praying for our priests and deacons
who are our spiritual leaders in our spiritual
community.
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If you know of anybody in need of our prayers
please feel free to contact me at 967-9473.

(Continued from page 1...)

Our Council is also supporting the 40 Days for Life
during this Lenten season. Our Pro-Life Director,
John Kirk has a schedule of available times for the
prayer vigil near Planned Parenthood during Lent. For
more information on this holy cause please call John
Kirk at 967-5996.

Deacon Chris from St. Mark’s informed me that he
and Father Art marched in the Walk for Life with the
Youth Group from St. Mark’s in San Francisco
Saturday, January 26™. Their group was a fine
example of faith in action and Deacon Chris thanked
our Council for our support.

The Clergy Appreciation Dinner held on Wednesday
January 23" at Bishop Diego High School was a great
community event in support of our priests and clergy.
Santa Barbara Council 1684 led by Grand Knight
Steve Romofsky did an excellent job hosting this
event. A fine dinner was served followed by a
profound operatic singing performance by Samuel
Depalma.

Bishop Thomas Curry gave an inspiring talk about
this Year of Faith and encouraged us all to be living
our faith to the fullest and evangelizing through love.
Father Bruce and Father Art along with Deacon Steve
were in attendance from St. Raphael’s. Brother
Lawrence from the Old Mission said a blessed prayer
before dinner. Father John Love from St. Mark’s
Parish also seemed to enjoy the festivities.

The nuns from St. Vincent’s who attended the dinner
wanted to thank Jack Turney and our Council for
sponsoring their vegetable garden project.

A heartfelt thanks to all our priests and clergy for
everything they do for the betterment of our world.
Vivat Jesus.

Grand Knight Patrick Donohoe
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Rev. Armando Ibanez, O.P. - Dominican Friar
Noted Preacher, Poet, Filmmaker, College Educator

By Joe T. Kovach, KC Member since 1996

For the past seven months Father Armando P. Ibanez, O.P,, has been
mesmerizing St. Raphael parishioners with his most impressive, vividly
expressive and exciting God-given homilies along with his interesting
style of preaching with truly strong feelings and desires of his heart while
walking up and down the aislesgracefully looking directly at peopleyoung
and old.

A native of San Diego, Texas (north of Corpus Christi), Father joined
the Knights of Columbus at St. Bernard’s parish in 2004 while serving
for two years as Director of Ministry. Father was ordained a priest on
December 11, 1993 at St. Francis de Paula Catholic Church in San Diego.
His impressive resume: preacher, poet, filmmaker, college educator and
Dominican friar.

When asked about his associate pastor duties at St. Raphael, Father
explained, “ Currently, my assignment isfor oneyear. | don’t know about
an extension; thisis up to somebody else. Of course, the Good Lord will
have the final say. I’m very honored that you asked.”

“Faith is alive and thriving in the parish,” Father added.

Father emphasized, “One of the best things about coming to St.
Raphael’s is witnessing and being part of a vibrant faith community.
| am so impressed with the love parishioners have for their church.
This is evident in so many ways, especially in the prayerful presence
of parishioners attending Mass, and the great dedication of caring and
dedicated Sacristans, Lectors, Eucharistic Ministers, Musicians, Cantors,
Altar Servers and School Teachers.”

Father added, “One of the thingsthat is most freeing and helpful to me
asa priest is coming to the sacristy and everything is prepared or being
prepared by sacristans and ministers. Asaresult, | am free to focus on
prayer in preparation for the celebration of the Mass and the homily. Of
cour se, Father Bruce and Noel have done an outstanding job in organizing
the parish. And I tip my hat to them as well.”

As part of his parish responsibilities, Father visits the sick and on
occasion has ministered thelast rites. “1 have had the privilege of praying
with people before the moment of their deaths. Truly, the grace of God
was present,” he said, adding “I’m sure Pastor Bruce Correio and Father
Arthur Najera, agree with me that the Holy Spirit makes His presence
known in some way during the time of death.”

“I have great faith in God, and | believe that the Holy Spirit led me to
Goleta, as well as my little doggie, Angelique,” he smiled. Father Armando
owns a toy Pomer anian, who has been his faithful companion for the past
nine years. “When I first came here many parishioners asked for my little
doggie’s name, before they asked for mine,” he joked. “But that’s totally
okay. She’s a beauty and is a great blessing from the Lord.”

Prior to coming to St. Raphael’s, Fr. Armando, a friar of the Order
of Preachers (Dominicans), served as Chaplain for 11-years at one of
Hollywood's best-kept secrets - the Monastery of the Angels. During his
tenure as Chaplain, he also served as Director of Hispanic Ministry at St.
Dominic'sin Eagle Rock for 4 years.

This past academic year, Father Armando taught Mass Communication
and Media Production at McNeese State University in Lake Charles,
Louisiana and in the previous two years, taught screenwriting, directing,
producing and editing at Tribeca-Flashpoint Media Arts Academy in
Chicago.

“Storytelling, primarily through film, is very much part of my calling,”
Father Armando said. “Mass Media, as we know, is the most powerful
means of communicating with people, and story is the best means of
reaching the human heart,” noted Father, a graduate of The America Film
Institute (AFI). Fr. Armando, with a group of dedicated professionals
from all walks of life, founded Pluma Pictures, Inc. in 2001. The non-
profit 501c film production company is dedicated to producing films with
inherent universal values, such as truth, peace, justice, beauty and the
importance of family and community.

Father wrote, produced and directed the company’s first feature
documentary, entitled “Not Broken,” about the Hurricane Katrina
disaster, which won a Platinum Remi Award from WorldFest-Houston
International Film Festival 2008. This past year, he produced and
directed a 13-minute film short, entitled “Man of the People” - Dr. Hector
P. Garcia, about a physician who dedicated hislifetothe poor and human
rights. The film won WorldFest-Houston’s Remi Bronze Award 2012 and
an Honorable Mention Award 2012 from the L os Angeles Movie Awar ds.
In addition, Fr. Armando, in collaboration with a group of his former
students, produced and directed another short, Darfur-Raging Genocide
Continues, which also won a Bronze Remi Award from WorldFest
Houston 2009.

“My hopeisto show ‘Not Broken’ here at St. Raphael’s sometimein the
near future,” Father said, “as well as my other films.” He’d love to get our
parishioners feedback.

Fr. Armando has won numerous writing awards, including AFI’s Colin
Higgins Screenplay Production Award for the screenplay he wrote for
his thesis film at AFI. While a journalist before entering the Southern
Dominican Province in 1988, headquartered in New Orleans, he won
the Sweepstakes Award - the top prize awarded by the Harte-Hanks
newspaper chain - for writing an investigative newspaper series, as well
as several first place journalism awards. He is listed in the Dictionary
of Literary Biography, and has published three books of poetry and
produced a poetry CD.

The poetry books are: Midday Shadows, Wrestling with Angel - A
Collection of Poetry, Revised Ed. (hardcover, 2001); and Wrestling with
the Angel - a Collection of Poetry (soft cover, 1997). They are available
on Amazon.com:

http://www.amazon.com/Wrestling-With-Angel-Collection-Poetry/
dp/1889848018/ref=sr 1 1?ie+UTF8&qid=1358892577 &sr=81&keyword
s=Wrestling+with+the+Angel+-+a+collection+of +poetry.

A CD of his selected poems, entitled Poems of Stone and Bread will
be made available soon. Noted harpist Patrice Fisher of New Orleans
accompanies Father Armando in hisreading of hisworks.

Father Armando invites you to visit the film production company’s
website: www.plumapictures.com.
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Expires 3-8-13

Expires 3-8-13

Expires 3-8-13
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In Loving Memory

Kenneth Edward Riley

June 2, 1922 - December 26, 2012

St. Raphael Parishioner since August 1960
Knights of Columbus member since Aug. 1995
Proud parentsof William, Kevin, Mark, Diane
and Mary Jo and grandsonsAusten & Duncan

Donna died on September 9, 2006

Celebration of Memorial Service Mass
On Saturday, January 19 at 10 a.m. at
St. Raphael Church in Santa Barbara

Officiant
Rev. John D. Stoeger
Cantor: Dorothy Turner
Keyboardist: Carol Schaeffer
First Reading: Mark Riley
Second Reading: Kevin Riley
Homily: Father Jack Stoeger
Presentation of the Gifts:
GrandsonsAusten & Duncan Riley
Eulogies: Kevin and Mark Riley
Inurnment: Calvary Cemetery

Donna Marie and Kenneth
Once Parted, Now Together for Eternity
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5 Barbers to Serve You
Tim, Lynn, Andre, Andy, Poco

In Fairview Shopping Center
Since 1964

Russell Newby

Tax Service Enrolled Agent

Since 1988
* Tax Preparation for Individuals
* Businesses * Estates * Trusts
* Multistate Returns
* Audit Representation

* IRS Problem Resolution

(805) 403-4983

Fax (805) 562-8755
5276 Hollister Ave., Suite 405
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Added information by Joe Kovach. Pictured aboveisFather Rick showing hisspecial lovefor the children of God entrusted in Father’scarein Namibia, Africa.
The native of Goleta, born on August 1,1959, was an Altar Server in the parish, attended St. Raphael Grade School and is a graduate of the class of 1973. Father
Richard was ordained in 1985 and became a Pastor in a parish in Salt Lake City. He received his final vows to become a Maryknoll Missionary on May 2, 2005.

The Knightline, Sept. 2010, featured a story on hiswork asa missionary. The Maryknoll magazine spotlighted Fr. Rick on the cover of the Dec. 2000 issue The
April 2009 magazine also featured him and his special work again on 11 pages.
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Knights of Columbus, Goleta Valley Council 5300

KNIGHTLINE
Monthly Publication - 51st Year

Advertising Rates
Payable within 15-days after publication

Size Ad... Full Color Cost
1/8 page.. $25.00 or $20 if prepaid;
1/4 page.. $45.00 or $35 if prepaid;
1/2 page...$75.00 or $60 if prepaid;
1 page... $125.00 or $100 if prepaid;
Call Joe Kovach, Volunteer Ad Salesperson, 964-0881

GWEN HUESTON
M anager




Lenten Fish Frys to Start
The Lenten Fish Frys are set to begin on Friday,
Feb. 15 and to continue the
following five weeks. This
will surely be a taste treat
and low-cost as well. The
price will be $10 for the
complete meal. The no-
host bar will be open. Last
year we netted over $9,000
and it was our biggest fund raising event. We need
everyone to come out and make the Fish Frys an
even bigger success since our funds are a bit low to
meet our charity budget. Treat a friend or neighbor
to an evening of good food and fraternity.

The crew is primed and ready, but we could use a
few extra hands on cleanup. Also needed are
people to train in as some of the long time
volunteers are looking toward retirement. It’s a joy
to be a part of the effort.

Rich Scholl, Chairman

“Some

people

are SO

foolish

that they

think

they can

go

through

life without the help of the Blessed

Mother. Love the Madonna and pray the

rosary, for her Rosary is the weapon

against the evils of the world today. All

graces given by God pass through the
Blessed Mother.”

-St. Padre Pio
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Parish Mission at St. Raphael

Fr. John Collins, CSP will be at St. Raphael Church
for a Lenten Mission. This will begin with
preaching all the weekend Masses, February 23-24.
Then the Mission will continue:

Monday, Feb 25 - Tuesday, Feb 26 - Wednesday,
Feb 27. 8:00 am Mass and preaching from 8:45-
9:45 am in the church. It will then be repeated at
7:00-8:30pm in the church. All are welcome!

Pro-life Report for February 2013

This year marks the 40™ anniversary of the Supreme
Court’s Roe vs Wade decision on 22 January 1973
legalizing abortion in America. Our local Council
is supporting multiple Pro-Life activities this year.
We are sponsoring a bus to transport UCSB
students to a March for Life rally. Also, we are
helping finance a local 40 Days for Life campaign
this Lent at the Planned Parenthood facility at 518
Garden Street in Santa Barbara. 40 Days is a
peaceful, prayerful, non-confrontational vigil. You
can sign-up for a one-hour a week time slot to join
other parishioners either by calling Rita Duley at
886-8555, or online at
http://40daysforlife.com/santabarbara. Or, you can
just show up anytime you are downtown, any day
Monday thru Saturday 8 to 5, and join those already
there. You can pray as often as u like and as long as
you like. The more the people the greater the visual
impact. Please consider and pray for how you can
participate this coming year to make it a year for
life. John Kirk
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, COUNCIL 5300 OFFICERS FOR YEAR 2012-2013

Grand Knight
Chaplain

Deputy Grand Knight

Chancellor
Warden

Advocate

Recorder

Financial Secretary
Treasurer

Lecturer

Outside Guard
Inside Guard

Trustee-Three Years

Trustee-Two Years
Trustee-One Year

Patrick Donohoe
Fr. Arthur Najera
William Fuhrer
Jack Turney

Jim Bradbury
Richard Scholl
John Peyton
Chris Arnoult
Joseph Darga
Joe Bauer

Jose Meza
Raphael Cardenas
Ed Barrier

Mark Vampola
Mike Donovan

SERVICE PROGRAM ORGANIZATIONS

Program Director
Church Director

Community Director

Council Director
Family Director
Youth Director
Pro-Life Director

Membership Director

Patrick Donohoe
Brian Klinge
Richard Scholl
Tim Hogan
Vacant

John Vasellina
John C. Kirk Jr.
John Bravo

OTHER IMPORTANT CONTACTS

Supreme Knight
State Deputy
District Deputy
District Warden
Faithful Navigator

Insurance Field Agent
Knightline Advertising

Carl Anderson

Dr. Ray Warriner
Niceforo Albino Prado
John Bravo

Raphael Cardenas
Jehan Fernando

Joe T. Kovach

(805) 698-6102
(805) 967-5641
(805) 683-4236
(805) 967-9473
(805) 964-8001
(805) 964-6384
(805) 964-1685
(805) 964-6324
(805) 964-3264
(805) 967-2221
(805) 682-8637
(805) 967-2309
(805) 683-4534
(805) 708-2631
(805) 967-9506

(805) 698-6102
(805) 967-4753
(805) 964-6384
(805) 683-6344

(805) 964-3466
(805) 967-5996
(805) 525-1228

(203) 772-2130
(909) 434-0460
(805) 651-8847
(805) 525-1228
(805)-967-2309
(805) 231-3675
(805) 964-0881

CALLING COMMITTEE-COLUMBIAN YEAR 2012-2013

Abels-Bunke
Cabrera-De Ponce
Diani-Hazher
Hernandez-Lima
Liponi-Modugno
Moiso-Nungaray
Osborne-Ruiz
Salcedo-Turney
Uhte-Znovena

Mary Arnoult
Vacant

Evelina Curzan
Patty Salcedo
Jacqueline Knauss
Elaine McNamara
Chawa Ramirez
Julie Sanchez
Vacant

(805) 964-6324
(805) 683-4546
(805) 964-4493
(805) 245-2545
(805) 964-2442
(805) 964-4526
(805) 964-3775
(805) 964-3398

patdonohoe64@yahoo.com

fuhrerklnsk@msn.com
jacknchrista@verizon.net

cowbhou@cox.net
richardscholl@hotmail.com
ipeyton999@msn.com

francisarnoult@cox.net
newheart1229@cox.net
joebauer2@yahoo.com

ggcon51@cox.net
ebarrier@att.net
vamperz@cox.net
mkedonovan@aol.com

bklinge5@cox.net
richardscholl@hotmail.com
t4210@cox.net

sryml12@yahoo.com

john.bravo@yahoo.com

info@kofc.org

state.deputy@kofc-california.org
snunez890@gmail.com
john.bravo@yahoo.com
ggcon51@cox.net

joetk79@cox.net

maryarnoult@cox.net

dutchevy@cox.net

patty lopez@hotmail.com
jackie@gvoptical.com
billmcnamara@alum.mit.edu
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